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Discrimination
Case Remains
Unresolved

By Greg Smith

Dr. David C. Jillson filed a
complaintwith the New York
State Division of Human
Rights on Nov. 13, 1974
charging the Alfred Univer-
sity New York State College
of Ceramicswith discrimina-
tory employment practices
basedon his age, and thus in
violation of the Human
Rights Law.

The last hearing 09 this
casewas completed on Dec.
15, 1977. Since there is
disagreementon the actions
which led to the complaint,
and the commissionerof the
N.Y.S. Division of Human
Rights has yet to pass a
verdict on the case,many of
the people involved are
reluctant to discuss the
matter because doing so
might alter his decision.

The official Alfred Univer-
sity position as expressedby
Dr. Gene Odle, provost, and
John B. McCrory, attorney
for the defensg.is "no
comment.”

Jillson talked off the record
but provided copies of letters
he had received on the
matter, the complainant’s
memorandum after the hear-
ing, and the following pre-
pared statement which is
printed verbatim:

“Tenyears ago I was hired
by the then Dean Eugene
Mueller to teach metallurgy
in the N.Y.S. College of
Ceramics at a salary of
$15,500. It was less than I was
making in research at G.E.
but the fulfilling of my desire
to teach and the longer
vacation periods were more
important than the money. I
was told by Dean Mueller

that there was a need for
metallurgyandthathe hoped
to get permissionfrom Al-"
bany to grant a degree in
metallurgy. Later | learned
that this was refused.

In retrospect,it seems that
the intrusion of metallurgy
into the ceramics curricu-
lum, even on an elective
basis, was not welcomed by
many of the faculty.
Studentswere not urged by
advisorsto take metallurgy
and my classes remained
small (typical of free techni-
cal electives) until I posted
notices pointing out the’
advantagesof some know-
ledge of metallurgy. Then
enrollments became by far
the highest for any free
technical elective in the
College of Ceramics.

"In Feb. 1972, Dean Muel-
ler and Division Head Milton
Tuttle told me thatthere was
a budgetsqueeze,that they
were dropping metallurav
and that my teaching con-
tract would end in June 1973.
I was assured that there was
no criticism of my perfor-
mance. I urged them not to
drop metallurgy, if it could
be avoided, because of the
importance of a knowledge of
metallurgy to ceramists.
The placement office (Mr.
Schultz) had pointed out how
many more companies would
interview our ceramic gradu-
ates if they had had some
metallurgical training. How-
ever, the decision stood and I
took an early retirement in
1973.

“I obtained for the College,
even after my retirement,
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Senate Impounds
People’s Campaign Funds

The Student Senate moved
to ‘‘impound’’ the funds of
the People’s Campaign at the
April 14 meeting, allowing
them a $100 cash budget and
use of the balance of their
funds only under the direc-
tion of the Senate.

Ed McGlone, elected fi-
nance committee chairper-
son for 1978-79, brought the
proposal to the senate. He
charged the People’s Cam-
paign had misused funds and
that tighter control over the
group was necessary. The
motion passed with a 7-6
vote.

Two representatives from
the People’s Campaign both
said neither of them were
involved when part of their
allocations had been used as
a ‘‘party fund”’ during first
semester. Both were op-
posed to the motion.

Daryl Murray, present fi-
nance committee head, said,
“I personally am tired of
hearing ‘give us another
chance.” If you haven't got
your act together by now, I

don’t know what the problem
158

Several senators and the
People’s Campaign repre-
sentatives cited ‘‘high turn-
over in membership ‘‘as the
cause of past unreliability of
the group. Gregory Belan-
ger, one of the representa-
tives, said he couldn’t change
the group’s past perfor-
mance but he would guaran-
tee his continued involve-
ment since he is a junior.

The Senate's proposal re-
quires the joint consent of the
treasurer and the finance
committee chairperson for
the People’s Campaign to use
any of its money, beyond that
in the cash fund. Mark
Brostoff, president of the
senate, said that the money
would be put into a bank
account ‘‘marked People's
Campaign -- Student Senate
to avoid any confusion of
funds.”

In other action, the senate
approved a $40 proposal from
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'-I-)r. Barrett Rock, newly elected Village Board trustee

By David Van Scott
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Around Town

Rock Elected
Town Trustee

By Diana L. Tomb

Dr. Barrett Rock, assistant
professor of biology, has alot
of plans for the Alfred Village
Board, now that he has been
elected as a trustee on the
board.

“I don't like seeing dogs
everywhere. I would like to
see a leash law but that won't
be very popular, obviously,”
he said.

Dr. Rock said that he
wants to see more done for
the large number of elderly
that live in Alfred. He
suggested erecting a senior
citizen center on the vacant
lot between Alpha Chi Rho
fraternity and 26 Church
Street. The center could also
be used as a youth center.

Funds for the center would
come from a Small Cities
Improvement Grant that the
village is applying for, he
said. This grant might also
pay for improvements on
West University, an area that
he sees as needing help.

Although he sees the late-
night noise level in town as a
problem, he said, ‘‘I think it's
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U.S. Unprepared, Says Westmoreland

By Christine A. Litwornia

Military preparedness is at
its lowest in 25 years, said
Gen. William Westmoreland,
former chief of staff of the
U.S. army and troops in Viet
Nam for four years, at a talk
at Alfred University last
Tuesday night.

“We are falling steadily to
the Soviet Union; they keep
their forces expanding, while
ours have slowed up,” he
said at a press conference.

“The United States cannot
return to a pre-World War II
posture,” he said, citing U.S.
dependence on foreign natur-

al resources as a major
reason.
In reference to world

status in military arms, he
said, ‘‘there is little prospect
that we could regain our

position.

““We must have the neutron
bomb, to show our enemies;
it is necessary to help bring
abouta balance,”” Westmore-
land said in response to a
question about President
Carter’s anti-neutron bomb
proposals.

“It was a very grave
mistake to discontinue the
draft,” he said, ‘‘because the
armed forces are not getting
a cross-section of society.

“The volunteer army is not
working because the re-
serves arein very bad shape.
The discontinuation of every
young man’s responsibility to
his country has left us with
active forces of fair and
marginal quality,”” West-
moreland said.

He called the discontinua-
tion of the draft a ‘‘half-

baked’ campaign promise of
Nixon’s,”” and said that he
had advised Nixon against
the idea.

The Viet Nam war was
ultimately decided by “‘cold-
blooded agression’’ from
North Viet Nam, he said,
adding, ‘‘the military goals
were not to unify two Viet
Nam'’s, but to keep them
seperate.”

Gen. Westm oreland voiced
his concern about our own
military weaknesses. ‘‘There
is inordinate emphasis on
responsibility’’ in our count-
ry at the present time. The
Navy is far weaker than it
should be.” he said. conclu-
ding, ‘‘we’ve got more to lose
by not supporting our milit-
ary, rather than internal
social programs.”’

Fifteen Week Semester
Proposed for This Fall

By Monique Pennings

Allenterm was a topic of
discussion at the April 6th
meeting of the student gov-
ernment. The most recent
proposal involved having
the fall '78 sem ester consist
of 15 weeks. If this is
accepted there will be an
attemptto work in Allenterm
for the next semester.

Financial business inclu-
ded a request from the
Frisbee club for $40 for the
First Annual Alfred Frisbee
Golf Tournament, sponsored
by the Senate and Frisbee
Club. This will take place
April 23. There is also an
open invitation to the Tech.

The A.U. Pacioli Honor
Society for business students
requested $245 for various
activities on and off cam pus.
This is an otherwise self-
supporting society.

There was a motion to
allocate funds for each of the
people thatare auditing A.U.
groups that have access to
studentactivity funds. There
are ten groups to be audited
and the proposed amount for
each auditor is $15.

Ed McGlone has been
nominated for chairman of
the Finance Committee. He
has two years experience in
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Murgia Heads
Student Dance

Program

More than 30 Alfred Uni-
versity students will appear
in a program of modern
dance at 7 p.m., April 21 and
221in Harder Hall auditorium.
Admission is free.

Carla Murgia, instructor in
dance and drama at Alfred,
is in charge of production,
and eight of the nine sche-
duled dances have been
choreographed by her stu-
dents.

The ninth, a 28-minute
work, was choreographed by
Ms. Murgia herself. It was
inspired by the dance style of
the members of the Alvin
Ailey dance troup profession-
al performers who appeared
at Alfred University in Janu-
ary.




